BOIL WATER NOTIFICATION

FORT BEND COUNTY NO.34
(PWS ID# 0790200)

Due to conditions which have occurred recently in our water system, the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) has required our water system to notify all customers of the need to boil their water prior to consumption.  Around 6:30 Saturday morning, the demand for water was so great that the two wells serving the District could not meet that demand.  A neighboring District was contacted to possibly assist by supplying water through an inter-connect between the two Districts.  They stated that their system too was barely meeting the demand of their customers so they unfortunately were unable to assist at this time.   Because the water pressure dropped below 20 psi this morning, we are issuing this boil water notice as a precaution until the pressure is restored and we obtain laboratory results showing there was no bacterial intrusion into the system.

To insure destruction of all harmful bacteria and other microbes that might be present, water for drinking, cooking, and ice making should be boiled and cooled prior to consumption.  The water should be brought to a vigorous, rolling boil and then boiled for two minutes.  In lieu of boiling, you may purchase bottled water or obtain water from some other suitable source.  

When it is no longer necessary to boil the water, the water system officials will notify you that the water is safe for consumption.  Instructions to discontinue boiling will be issued in the same manner as this notice.

With the current weather pattern of high temperatures and little to no rain, everyone needs to try and reduce their outdoor water use.  Some simple ideas are to refrain from washing non-commercial vehicles and set sprinkler timers to water in the earlier morning hours to be finished by 6:00 a.m. when indoor uses increase.

If you have questions regarding this matter you may contact the Operations Company for your District at:

713-405-1750
or
877-405-1750

